
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Horseley Heath, Tipton) (Temporary 
Cycle Lane Closure) Order 2025 intends to temporarily prohibit cyclists from 
proceeding along Horseley Heath in a south-westerly direction via the cycle 
lane from its junction with the extended boundary of No’s 224 & 225 
Horseley Heath for a distance of 200 metres in a south-westerly direction.  
 
Cyclists will be advised to dismount and walk via the footway.  
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 31/01/2025 effective from 29/01/2025 (24hr).  
 
Purpose - to facilitate works to lay a new service pipe by South Staffs Water.  
 
For more information, please contact Lauren Silk of South Staffs Water – 
07590 424224. 


